Приложение 2
CHANGING SCHOOLS
I. 1950s
In the 1950s children took the eleven–plus examination in their last year of primary education. At this exam they were selected, or “streamed” according to their current level of academic attainment, for education in different types of secondary schools. A lot of people in Great Britain thought that the system of selection at the age of eleven was unfair and it led to the beginning of comprehensive movement. However, in the 1950s non-selective comprehensive schools were very new and there were few of them.
Most classes had an average size of 60 pupils. In many schools girls and boys were still taught separately. Girls learnt domestic subjects, such as sewing and hygiene, while boys concentrated on maths and science. Boys tended to do better than girls. Girls were given less homework because of ‘the heavy domestic duties performed by them in their homes’. There was no National Curriculum, so the school decided what they taught and how they taught each subject.
Although the school leaving age was raised to 15 in 1947, only a few privileged pupils stayed at school after the age of 14. Even fewer would go on to university.

Discipline was very strict. Teachers were allowed to use corporal punishment – to hit pupils who misbehaved or did not do well enough in lessons. This was outlawed in the 1980s.
Materials were basic – teachers used chalkboards to communicate with the whole class and pupils often used slates. A pupil at Roath School in Wales remembers: “… writing on slates with slate pencils, not being allowed to talk and sitting at a desk in rows. We also had to go to the outside toilets, which were horrid, during the playtime.”

II. 2010
Nowadays most British children (over 80 per cent) go to comprehensive schools which take pupils of all abilities and social background without any exams. Classrooms are not crowded as pupils are in forms of about 25. Most state schools are coeducational, meaning boys and girls are taught the same subjects together and get the same amount of homework. Girls now outperform boys in most subjects except physics and biology. According to the introduction of the National Curriculum, all schools must now teach certain subjects to a fixed syllabus.

Children have to be in school from the age of 4-5 and must stay at school until at least 16. Besides, many pupils take a decision to stay on into the sixth form, lasting two years, and leave school at the age of 18. Now university is much more accessible. Over half a million British students apply to university – 71 per cent of all school pupils.
British classrooms are high-tech and most are equipped with computers and interactive whiteboards. “The demand for whiteboards and technology has grown faster in England than anywhere else in the world,” says Nancy Knowlton, chief executive of Smart Technologies. Now pupils can access school work and materials, hand in homework and even take part in lessons from home when they are ill, using intranet systems.
In terms of rules and regulations, some people think discipline in schools is not strict enough. Teachers are certainly not allowed to hit pupils! “When I was growing up and I acted up at school, I had four people to worry about: my teacher, my principal and my mum and dad. Now when a kid acts up, the teacher has to worry about the head teacher, the head teacher has to worry about the parent’s lawyers and the kid doesn’t have to worry about a thing.”
